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Friday, 25 October 2024 

FULL STEAM AHEAD FOR AUSTRALIA’S FIRST FIVE STAR RIVER CRUISE 

Construction of Australia’s first five-star river cruise – the PS Australian Star – is picking up steam thanks to the 
Allan Labor Government.  

Minister for Tourism, Sport and Major Events, Steve Dimopoulos this week visited Mildura where the vessel is being 
constructed, to see the progress on the world-class cruiser that will soon coast along the Murray. 

The Labor Government has invested $2.25 million through the Regional Tourism Investment Fund to build the luxury 
paddle steamer which is being delivered by local company Murray River Paddlesteamers. 

Later this year, a refurbished 1907 wood-fired steam engine will be installed, and the main deck will also be 
constructed.  

The world-class vessel will operate from the Port of Echuca and will be able to carry 38 people each trip.  

Featuring 19 ensuite cabins, a fine dining restaurant, function space, a guest lounge with panoramic views and bars 
across two levels, the PS Australian Star adds to regional Victoria’s iconic and memorable tourism offering.  

The vessel also will include accessible cabins, with elevator access to all levels. 

Journeys of three, four and seven night stays will be available, and the cruise will stop to explore riverside 
communities along the way – providing another boost to tourism in the region. 

Construction of the vessel has created 13 local jobs and will create a further 16 ongoing jobs when it begins cruising.  

Almost 5.9 million people visited the Murray region in the year ending September 2023, contributing almost $2 
billion to the state economy. 

Quote attributable to Minister for Tourism, Sport and Major Events Steve Dimopoulos 

“I’m so excited to see this inconic local tourism project coming to life – giving visitors yet another reason to visit the 
Murray region, with those benefits flowing to local businesses and the community.”  

Quote attributable to Minister for Regional Development Gayle Tierney 

“The PS Australian Star is powering towards completion and will deliver another unique and exciting tourism 
experience in regional Victoria – while supporting local jobs in the process.” 

Quote attributable to Member for Northern Victoria Jaclyn Symes 

“This river cruise will support local jobs and provide a new and exciting way for locals and visitors to explore the 
amazing beauty of the Murray region.” 

Quote attributable to Murray River Paddlesteamers Director Craig Burgess 

“The authentic 1907 wood-fired steam engine is combining the old and the new with the refined luxury that PS 
Australian Star will bring along the picturesque waters of the Murray River.” 


